Comments Submitted by TVA on Proposed NAESB Recommendation for 2008 Annual Plan Item 2.b.ii.2 (Postbacks and Counterflows)

Comments are as follows:

NAESB should define if unscheduled nonfirm transmission reservations should be posted back or not.  If NAESB wishes to leave this flexible, NAESB should specifically require the entity’s practices to be defined in a document for transparency.

NAESB should define the point at which firm (and/or nonfirm) transmission reservations are considered unscheduled.  If NAESB wishes to leave this flexible, NAESB should specifically require the entity’s practices to be defined in a document for transparency.

NAESB should remove all, “as appropriate” because it adds confusion to the requirements because it makes the requirements sound like the requirements only have to be followed when the entity deems it “appropriate.”  We understand that the phrase is supposed to apply to the ATC or AFC option, but the present wording is very redundant.
The use of the words, “as appropriate”, “potential” (in Table xx), “if applicable” and requirements like 001-n.1.3 seems to make the standard ambiguous and somewhat “fill in the blank”.

Your consideration to these comments is greatly appreciated.

TVA

